Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 14h March 2022 at 7.30pm
Public Forum – Mr. Bill Carter attended the meeting and raised the problem of Septic tanks and the increasing water table, problems with emptying and drainage.

He asked if the Parish Council would approach Anglian water to ask for an assessment to determine whether a duty exists to provide public sewerage. It was agreed that the clerk would write to the company.                    CS                                                                                                                                       
1. Present – Cllr’s. Willett, Field, Gleeson, D’Angelo Turnbull, Morford, Bennion, Norman and Robinson 
2. Apologies for Absence –  Cllr. Burroughes, Cllr. Cook
3. Minutes of last meeting
      Minutes of the last Parish Council meeting in January previously circulated were confirmed &  

      signed as a true record
4. Declarations of Interest – Cllr. Bennion – The Knoll, Cllr. Willett - CATS
5. Correspondence as circulation – circulated accordingly
6. District Cllr. Maurice Cook – Not present 
7. County Councillor Stephen Burroughes – Was not able to attend but sent a report with the following headings –
a) Council focuses on children’s services, Adult Care & environment

b) Council’s commitment to further enhancing Suffolk’ natural environment 

c) ‘Women don’t do such things!’ New women’s history free exhibition opens

d) Public consultation launched in Walking and Cycling scheme in Sudbury

e) Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular

f) Suffolk cements commitment to keeping its communities safe

g) Good news for Suffolk – government gives green light to negotiate a county deal

h) £6.4 million project to ‘Reclaim the rain’ & tackle flooding

i) Halfway mark reached as over 20,000 Suffolk streetlights replaced  

j) Suffolk Fostering and Adoption service swoops into the Big Hoot

Full report on website
8. Accounts

a) Financial Report/Budget for 2021 to 2022, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.                                           
b) Cheque authorisation – Clerks Salary £306.80, Non-taxable £78 and PAYE 76.60 proposed by Cllr. Gleeson and seconded by Cllr. Field
c) Cheque Confirmation - none
d) Amenity Fund Financial Report – Nothing to report
e) Amenity Fund Bids – none
f) Amenity Fund cheque confirmation - £39 for Newsletter for Feb/March proposed by Cllr. Gleeson and proposed by Cllr. Field
g) Change of Bank – Cllr. Willett visited HSBC but no change they will continue to charge monthly and for cheques. Following a discussion, it was agreed to talk to Barclays. Cllr. Willett to discuss with them. DW                                                                                                                                                  

9. Planning                                                                                                       
a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none due                                                     
c) Awaiting East Suffolk decisions – Upper Grove Farm 
d) Decisions – none
e) Cllr. Bennion had been told that there was a lot of noise and traffic at Rookery Farm. Cllr. Morford to speak to Judith Mellor.                                                                                                                            JM
10. Reports: 

a) Community Police – Nothing to report. There is concern that the PC has no contact with the police as in the past.
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing new to report  
c) RVHNC – Chairman of RVHM sent the following report – "The RVHMC held its first meeting of 2022 on February 28th. No significant matters to bring to attention. The electricity supply fixed rate contract comes to an end in May and this will result in a more detailed review of hiring fees to ensure that the operation of the facility does not run at a loss. The committee agreed that research be undertaken to upgrade the heating and this will be the next major improvement expenditure. The AGM date was set for Monday 6th June 2022" Cllr. Willett also attended the meeting on the 28th February. He added that the shed roof needed replacing. They were also looking to what type of crockery was needed.
d) Highways and Footpaths – Cllr. Burroughs has not heard the results yet. Concern raised about the position of the camera. It was hoped that it would be placed on Rendham Hill not so close to the 30mph sign near the village. Clerk to contact Cllr. Burroughs. The overhanging trees on Rendham Hill was Raised. Cllr. D’Angelo Turnball to check and speak to the owner if needed                              BDA/CS                                                                                                               
e) SALC – Cllr. Morford – Nothing to report. Emails circulated by clerk.
f)     Tree Warden – Full report tabled and placed on website.
g)  Village Website – nothing new to report
11. Sub Station Update – The clerk has contacted James Robbins solicitor about the queries on the lease raised by UK Networks. He is in contact with East Suffolk District Council but feels it should be ok. 
12. CATS – Cllr. Bennion is concerned about the buses. They do not accept concessions and there are limited routes. He is waiting for a reply to his questions. The scheme is being run by Carsmart. The buses bought by SCC.
13. Clock Update – Clock is now working
14. Sizewell C – Cllr. D’Angelo Turnball and Cllr. Norman both attended the meeting on Sizewell and Substations and gave an update. They are going to write up a list of Parish Questions and move forward to arranging a meeting for the Council and the Parish Council and villagers
15. The Knoll – Cllr. Bennion tabled a paper with the proposed costs for the posts on the Knoll. All agreed proposed by Cllr. Morford and seconded by Cllr. Robinson.                                                                    RB                         
16. Rendham Green – Cllr. Gleeson raised the issue of signage for the Green with QPR code on a post. Clerk to create a page on the website for the Green. She made a request for anyone who has Photos to send them to her.                                                                                                                                                CS                                                                                                                  
17. PARK – Cllr. Field tabled the latest version of the PARK constitution. Following a discussion, it was agreed. Proposed by Cllr. Robinson and seconded by Cllr. Norman. They are still planning the Jubilee Party and information will be circulated shortly. The gate has been replaced.
18. Any Other Business 
a) Cllr. Norman to attend Police Locality Meeting                                                                                    JN
b) A decision was made not to complete the Rural Proofing spreadsheet at this time 
19. Date of Parish Council Meeting for 2022 in Rendham Village Hall 
	Parish Meeting
	9th May 2022
	7.00 pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th May 2022
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th July 2022
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	12th September 2022
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th November 2022
	7.30pm
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